Ridge Road PTO Meeting Minutes

January 15th 2025 6:30 pm @ RR library

The meeting was called to order by Miranda Rice   

Members in Attendance:

Principal: Mrs. Bailey
President: Miranda Rice
Vice President: Sarah Swimelar
Secretary: Kristi Coldiron
Co-Treasurers: Jaclyn Perkins

Others:  Kerry Kellogg

Treasurers Report:
Jackie Perkins provided a summary of the Budget Year to Date Report

Beginning balance : $24,231.96
Ending balance : $23,982.29

Old Business: 

12/6 Family Bingo Night:  We had a huge turnout, and everyone had a great time.  We had more than enough prizes, we could have done a few more prizes per game.  

12/19 Staff Holiday Party: The theme was Winter Wonderland.  The food was from On a Roll and was plenty, we even had leftovers.  The desserts were from Desire’s Bakery.  We had Gluten Free desserts but need to make sure it is clearly labeled.  

Kindergarten Cookies with Santa:  We did not need to purchase a new Santa Suit this year.  Erica Emanuel took photos of the kids with Santa.  The hot cocoa ran out, we need to make sure we have 2 full containers next time.  

The PTO will reimburse teachers up to $150 for the 1st grade cookie dough roll out and 2nd grade Gingerbread Day.  

1/10 Family Swim night:  Another great family event.  Many families showed up and donated books.  We will keep collecting books at school until 1/17.  We will invite the company that collects the books to come to one of our festivals/carnivals.  



VIP Seating:  We came up with the “Blue Ticket System” for families to win VIP seating at Grade Level concerts.  Families can earn tickets by attending meetings or volunteering for events.  They will get a blue ticket and can put it in the specific grade level of their choice.  Before each concert we will draw 3 winners with 2 seats per winner for a total of 6 seats.  

 New Business: 

2/9 to 2/26 Gertrude Hawk Fundraiser: Emily Grose will be heading up this fundraiser.  We need 4 volunteers to help sort prepackaged orders alphabetically and supervise distribution on  4/7 from 4-6PM.  Emily, Miranda, Kerry and Sarah will help sort.  We will need a couple volunteers for pick up on 4/9 from 2:30-4:30.  We will also hold a later pick up from 6-6:30 before the PTO meeting.  
2/6 Talent Show: We need to purchase 3 gift cards for staff for coordinating the show.  We decided $15 to The Last Stand.  
3/6 4th Grade Play: We need to purchase 2 gift cards for staff for coordinating the event along with a small bouquet of flowers around $15 each.  We decided on $15 to Salsas.  Sarah will call and order the flowers and Mrs. Bailey will pick them up the day of  the play.  
3/8 St. Patrick’s Day Parade 2PM:  Most of our decorations were ruined from the rain last year so we need to purchase new decorations.  We need signs for the side, garland, and balloons.  We discussed purchasing a custom sign to put on the back of the float.  We are going to get prices and decide at a later time.  Ryan will pull the float.  We want to see if we can park the float at Center Street while we decorate it.  We have budgeted $300 for new decorations and candy.  
Special Request:  Nurse’s office needs bottled water.  We decided we would purchase her a Sams gift card and she can get water, clothing or items as needed.  The school store needs a new cart.  We voted yes to purchase a new cart for about $150.  Mrs. Bailey would like to request snacks and drinks at the faculty meeting on January 22nd.  The new Center St. staff will be coming over.  We will purchase brownies, cookies and fruit from Sams.  Jackie will order and Sarah will pick up.  
Carnival:  We discussed purchasing a few new items.  We would like to purchase a basketball inflatable and a soccer inflatable.  We also talked about purchasing a portable tic tac toe bean bag game.  These items would all be stored at school and reused each year.  We voted to purchase them but wait until it gets closer to buy.  

We need to add Nadia Auerbach to the bank account. 
Next PTO meeting 2/12/25 at 6:00 PM.  

